DRAFT                              BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

   Wednesday, January 2, 2013
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Richard Malagrifa, Vice Chair, David Van Dam, Selectmen Barry Greenfield, Glenn Kessler, Jill G. Sullivan, and Town Administrator, Thomas Younger. 
Appointments:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to appoint Laurie Souza, 1109 Humphrey Street and Joan LaLone, 14 Wolcott Road, Lynn, Mass to a position of part time Library Aides for the Swampscott Public Library, seconded by Selectman Greenfield.
Open Discussion:
Thomas Younger, Town Administrator spoke on filing legislation regarding the Department of Conservation and Recreation authorizing the return of jurisdiction and control over Kings Beach reservation from the Town Of Swampscott. Mr. Younger believes that this will not get support in passing if the Department of Conservation and Recreation does not want it.
Resident Comment: 
Trisha and David Malphrus expressed their frustration over waiting six months for action to be taken on a handicapped request in front of their home on Cherry Street. 

Open Discussion: 
The following spoke on Condo trash removal in Town (See Votes of the Board).
Selectman Sullivan did not participate in the open discussion and or vote due to the ruling from the State Ethics Board based on her owning a condominium. 

Selectman Malagrifa spoke in favor of the Town picking up trash services and wanted to treat every resident fairly. 
Mr. Thomas Younger, Town Administrator spoke on his opinion of trash removal which has not changed from previous meetings. Mr. Younger feels there is a financial obligation to the Town to maintain current and utilize any saving in other areas. 
Mr. Robert Small commented he does not believe it is fair that Town does not pick up the trash for condominiums. 

Ms. Patty Ryan , Manager of Summit Estates, Crown Point and The Glenn commented that this was the right time for the Town to join other communities in which she named a few to now support trash removal for Condos .

Ms. Karen Ferro who is a member of a condo association spoke in favor of trash removal from the Town and think the Town and condo owners would benefit from supporting something besides the School System which many residents of the condo’s have no one attending the schools.   Ms. Ferro informed the group that the Town of Swampscott is the second highest taxes in Essex County. 
Mr. Small of Hawthorne Crossing spoke in favor of having the Town pickup condo trash. 

Selectman Kessler opposed the Town picking up the trash. Selectman Kessler after speaking to some local real estate agents believe that trash removal should be handled by the condominium owner not the Town. Selectman Kessler would like to have an open discussion on the “Pay as You Throw Program “which he believes could be a better solution for all residents. Selectman Kessler has stated that the Town’s Insurance carrier is against picking up trash per Dave Castellarin, Town Accountant. 
Selectman Greenfield commented he believes that the “Pay as You Throw Program” is the best plan out there with an equitable solution. 

Selectman Van Dam opposed the Town removing trash from the condos and believes taxes will go up if this happens. Selectman Van Dam also stated that trash removal is clearly written in all agreements of purchasing condominiums. Selectman Van Dam believes the Town or the Board should go against original agreements that were made years prior. 
Votes of the Board: 
The Board voted 2-2 on a motion by Selectman Greenfield  for the Town to begin trash recycling removal at residential condominiums within the Town effective July 1, 2013, including but not limited to a set amount of solid waste that the Town would be obligated to remove as determined by the Board of Selectman, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa Selectman Van Dam and Selectman Kessler opposed the motion. Motion fails 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to approve an invoice for Bernstein & Miller, P.C. in the amount of $3,220.00, for services through November 1, 2012, seconded by Selectman Greenfield.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to approve an invoice for Kopleman & Paige, P. C.in the Amount of $12,880.00, for services through November 30, 2012, seconded by Selectman Greenfield.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to approve an invoice for Anderson & Kreiger, LLP in the amount of $6,560.36, for Phillips Park, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve amended meeting minutes from September 5, 2012, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
New & Old Business:
Selectman Van Dam questioned the gas station on Essex Avenue and inquired on when it was going to open.  Selectman Van Dam asked Thomas Younger, Town Administrator for an update on all liquor licenses in Town. Mr. Younger informed the Board that all current liquor licenses are all paid up to date.

Town Administrator’s Report:

Thomas Younger, Town Administrator updated the Board on the following:
· Suggestion to move the resident comment area of the meeting agendas to the beginning of the meeting was agreed on by all members. 
· Town Project status will be on the Towns website next week.

· RFP for the former Senior Center on Burrill Street are open and will close on February 15, 2013.

· Town’s Attorneys have approved the Town’s By Law change for the Temple site. 
· Moody’s rating review-will report back to the Board.

· Tom spoke on what a great team player Pete Kane, Town Planner is for the Town.

· Meeting with Gino Cresta, DPW Director on DPW Projects. 

· Open Space Committee doing the PARC grant program.

· RFP for the Town Lobbyist-Interviews are completed- working on reference checks.

Selectmen’s Time: 

 Selectman Kessler spoke on the PARC grant program which could be a great key piece of funding for new fields in Town. Selectman Kessler ask what the status of the RFP for the Lobbyist is at this time. Selectman Kessler commented that residents in Town do love the new signs. Selectman Greenfield inquired about the Town purchasing some new traffic crosswalk sign.
Selectman Greenfield spoke on the Home Rule Petition and stated he believes there is a lot of growing support out there from other communities. Selectman Greenfield has asked for any language change that might need to be done and no suggestions for those changes had been made.  Selectman Greenfield spoke on the Board about the possibility in the future of going paperless. Tom Younger, Town Administrator, informed the Board his future plan is to eventually go with using an I-Pad‘s for all meetings. Selectman Greenfield spoke on the right hand turn on Essex Street going to the bridge and how there is no room to take the turn. Selectman Greenfield asked if the Town could get someone in there to check the area out on changing the roadway. 
Selectman Sullivan thanked the Swampscott Yacht Club for running the annual polar plunge in memory of Dave Whalen. Selectman Sullivan thought this event was cool and cold, had lots of participants that were in costumes and coffee was served. Selectman Sullivan wished everyone a Happy New Year. Selectman Sullivan explained that a letter she had written for the Swampscott Reporter under the opinion section was misprinted and only half of the article appeared, it should be in the next edition. 
Selectman Van Dam spoke on his recent office hours and thanked Whole Foods Market for allowing him to have his meetings there. 
Selectman Malagrifa asked if anyone out there would like to volunteer for the Farmers Market. Selectman Malagrifa wished everyone a happy new year. 

Adjournment:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to adjourn meeting at 9:35M seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
Attest: 
Maureen Shultz, 
Administrative Assistant 

